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Agenda Item 4             Application Ref. 21/00903/FUL 
 
Former Newcastle Central Library, Ironmarket, Newcastle 
 
Since the publication of the main agenda report the further consultation comments of the 
Staffordshire Police Crime Prevention Design Advisor (SPCPDA) have been received.  
 
The SPCPDA welcomes the range of access control measures and CCTV provision that are 
to be incorporated along with the choice of a Security Systems and an Alarms Inspection 
Board (SSAIB) accredited company to design and install the relevant systems. Therefore, the 
previous objection is withdrawn. However, a number of further improvements and guidance is 
given.  
 
Officer response 
 
The applicant has shown a clear intention to improve and demonstrate acceptable security 
measures for the building to help deter and prevent crime and anti-social behaviour. This is 
also demonstrated by the further comments of the SPCPDA.  
 
Condition 16, set out in your officers recommendation, secures the provision of security 
measures for the building and this remains relevant.  
 
A note to the applicant will also be included on the decision notice directing the applicant to 
the further comments of the SPCPDA. This is considered sufficient in the context of the 
security measures proposed and the further advice received.  
 
 
The RECOMMENDATION remains as set out in the main agenda. 

 


